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We have a variety of great programs though the park 

and rec board and the library for both adults and kids. 

Check out the variety of fine restaurants and retail 

business's that Lansdowne has to offer.  Please come 

out and support them.  These are just some of the 

great things to see and do in Lansdowne listed in this 

newsletter. 
 

There's also some possible exciting anew 

redevelopment coming up in the town.  Things like 

the Simpson Garden Senior Housing, and the old bank 

building development as a possible Walgreens.  One 

project we are all hoping and waiting for is the 

success of the Historic Lansdowne movie theater.  

They are making progress and we support their 

efforts and wish them success.   With the arrival of 

spring it also means helping keep Lansdowne litter 

free.  Please come out on April 12th for the 

Community clean-up day.  Finally I'd like to thank 

Council woman Magda Bryne, and the Borough staff 

for helping me with this newsletter.  Have a 

wonderful and safe Spring! I'll see you around town! 

  

 

 

Mayor's Column 
 

Sunny, Blue skies and 65 degrees, sounds good!  I 

hope that is the weather when youΩre reading this 

newsletter.  After the winter we had we need it.  

Fifteen storms, record cold and 63 inches of snow.   
 

I would like to thank the residents for keeping their 

sidewalks clean and for their patience and 

understanding during this bitter winter.  I think the 

highway and sanitation crews did a great job keeping 

our streets clear and picking up our trash regularly.  I 

thank them for their hard work and dedication.  Also 

like to thank the police and fire departments and 

crossing guards for keeping us safe under very tough 

conditions.   
 

Spring is here and it is time to check out all the 

exciting things happening in Lansdowne.  There are 

the great traditional events such as the Memorial Day 

Parade and 5K run, the UAA Red, White and Bluesy 

fundraiser, the 4th of July Parade and Fireworks, Arts 

Festival weekend and Farmers Market. Please make 

sure to support all the local organizations who work 

so hard to put on these great events.  Maybe sign up 

to volunteer to help out, I am sure they could use your 

help.   

 

 

 

      
      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

www.lansdowneborough.com 
 

(610) 623-7300 

Spring 2014 

 

Pictured to the 
left are the new 
Police Chief 
Daniel Donegan 
and, in uniform, 
John McGowan 
[ŀƴǎŘƻǿƴŜΩǎ 
newest police 
officer. 

 

After serving many years in Lansdowne as an officer 
and detective Mr. Donegan was recently promoted to 
Police Chief this year. Mr. McGowan, a lifelong 
resident served as a part-time officer for Lansdowne 
Borough before being promoted earlier this year to 
the full time position. Congratulations Dan and John.  

http://www.lansdowneborough.com/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

News from the Board of the Lansdowne Library: Lansdowne Public Library Seeks Community Input to Guide its Future 
 

Community organizations met with the Lansdowne Library Board on January 25th at the 20th Century 
Club to discuss the LibraryΩs role in the community now and offer their visions for its future. The two 
hour session was attended by over 25 people representing a variety of Lansdowne organizations. The 
insights and suggestions will aid the Library in developing a 5 year strategic plan and we continue to 
gather information.  
 

We want to thank everyone who participated in the forum and hope you gained some new insights 
about our Library. If you were unable to attend but would like to provide feedback on the libraryΩs future please contact 
me and I will be happy to send you the questions we discussed.  We are interested in engaging community members in 
their 20Ωs and 30Ωs to participate in a Library Focus group. Please contact me if you are interested in participating or have 
ideas on how we can engage this age group in our planning. Once we complete the community assessment phase of the 
process, we will begin to determine strategic priorities based on community needs. We will continue to keep you updated 
on our progress.  Andrea Kenyon, Vice Chair and Strategic Planning Coordinator, email alkenyon@verizon.net or telephone 
610-626-6119 to contact me with questions or feedback.  
 
 

 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                           

Keep Lansdowne Beautiful Day 2014 
 

Earth Day is right around the corner. This year, honoring 
Earth Day a little early, Environmental Committee 
Chairman, Eric Aubrey will be focusing on our local 
parks. Planned activities on Saturday, April 12, 2014 will 
include improving the esthetic landscape around park 
signage and entrances and removing trash and debris in 
the parks and the central business district all in the 
name of making Lansdowne Beautiful! April is the 
month for spring cleaning, increasing our environmental 
awareness, and sprucing up both inside and outside. 
Those interested in volunteering to help with Keep 
Lansdowne Beautiful Day 2014 are encouraged to 
contact Councilman Eric Aubrey @ (267) 908-4254 
CouncilmanAubrey@gmail.com.  
 

To participate meet at Borough Hall at 9am Sharp on 
Saturday April 12, 2014 

 

The Elm Street Program 
 

The Lansdowne-Yeadon Elm Street program still has 
approximately $200,000 to spend before the end of this 
year.  This program will use its funds to help improve 
residences and businesses, protect our environment, as 
well as to purchase equipment and support activities for 
our youth in the Elm Street designated area, Union 
Gardens. 

 

  
There are grants up to $5,000 for various exterior 
improvements and up to $2,000 for their Weatherization 
Program!  Anyone interested in making suggestions for 
these uses are encouraged to contact the Elm Street 
office at 610-745-4063 or email Debbie Brodeur at: 
ElmStreet @LansdowneYeadon.org 
 

 

Do You Have a Heritage Tree or a Hazard Tree?  Per Borough of Lansdowne Ordinance 1266, 301-1 definitions:   
 

A heritage tree is a tree that is associated with a notable or regional historical event, person or landscape, or a tree of 
exceptional age or rare species, or a tree thirty six (36) inches or caliper (the measurement around the trunk of tree at 
chest height).  
 

A hazard tree is a tree that is on public or private property that poses an immediate danger to life or property, or any 
tree afflicted by a disease which threatens injury or destruction of other trees. Common defects associated with tree 
hazards include: 

¶ Large dead branches in the tree or detached branches hanging in the tree, a cavity or rotten wood along trunk or in 
major branches, and splits or cracks in trunk or where branches are attached. If you think your tree is a hazard, an 
arborist familiar with hazard trees should evaluate your tree. 

Spring Tree Planting 

A limited number of bare root trees will be available for 

residents to plant in their front yards.  Delivery date is 

Thursday, April 24thΦ  LŦ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘΧΦŎŀƭƭ aŀǊȅ [ƻǳ WŜƴƴƛƴƎǎ ŀǘ    

(610) 622-0162 

 

From the Shade Tree Commission 

mailto:alkenyon@verizon.net
mailto:CouncilmanAubrey@gmail.com
mailto:ElmStreet@LansdowneYeadon.org
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Farmers Market Volunteers Needed 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Give a warm welcome to the most recent arrivals to the Central Business District: 
 
 

AviAnna Restaurant opened March 11th! This Asian fusion restaurant offers lunch, dinner and 
brunch. At 55 E Baltimore Avenue, AviAnna has ample seating and can be rented out for 
banquets. They will also be offering cooking classes in the spring!      www.aviannapa.com 
 

Seventh Avenue Grille offers a full breakfast and lunch menu, including soups, salads, 
sandwiches and Broaster chicken. Open for breakfast at 5:30am.   
www.seventhavenuegrill.com 
 

Become Yoga is moving from their 2nd floor location in the Historic Lansdowne Theater 
Building to a new storefront location at 12 North Lansdowne Avenue.  
www.becomeyoga.com  

 

The LEDC mission is to 
encourage economic 
activity and growth in 

the Borough of 
Lansdowne by fostering 

partnerships with 
businesses, residents, 

entrepreneurs and 
consumers to create a 
flourishing, inclusive, 

creative and welcoming 
community. 

 

Lansdowne Economic Development Corporation 

 

New LEDC Board Member 
 
 

The LEDC welcomes Dimeji Okewole as our newest Board member. Dimeji is a long-time 
resident of Lansdowne and he and his wife Charla are co-owners of Become Yoga. 
  
 

Upcoming Events 
 

 

Memorial Day Lansdowne 5K, Celebration Theater, Lansdowne Arts and Craft Show 
Lansdowne Farmers Market. Information about all these events and the LEDC is available 
at our new website:  www.lansdownesfuture.org 
 

Do you love the Lansdowne Farmers Market? Then help make it happen! Our ever 
popular and ever growing market is in need of reliable volunteers who can assist in 
setting up and taking down the Market on occasional Saturdays in season. If you are 
interested in volunteering contact danielle@lansdownesfuture.org 
 

 

Did you know?  
 

The LEDC has 
collected powerful 
information that 
profiles the local retail 
marketplace.  
 

This information is 
available for free and 
could help your 
business or help the 
performance of the 
local company you 
work for.  

Volunteering:  What Can You Do For Your Community? 
 

Lansdowne is a pretty hip and happening town. As I am sure you know, there is always something going on at any given 
time. From weekly happenings like the farmers market to bigger events like the Fourth of July fireworks; there's always 
plenty to do in our Borough. Something you might not be aware of is the fact that most of these events would not be 
possible without the dedication of volunteers. Even our fire department, borough council (including the mayor), and various 
community organizations are volunteer-based!  Everything from planning and fundraising to execution and activities on the 
day of the event is all done by volunteers. Without the great residents that offer up their spare time, a lot of our annual 
events and traditions would not be possible. If there was ever a case on what a difference a volunteer can make ς 
Lansdowne would be a great example. 
 

Volunteering is a great way to give back to your community, as well as an opportunity to get to know your neighbors. There 
are so many great opportunities to get involved in Lansdowne -- opportunities that can range from a few hours to more 
involved commitments. And high school students can volunteer to fulfill community service requirements, as well. For those 
who can spare the time, there are always opportunities to join the committees that help shape, plan and execute the great 
events and programs that we have within Lansdowne.  
 

When I first moved to Lansdowne, I became a volunteer to get to know my neighbors, and I must say that it has been the 
most gratifying experience I have had. In addition to making some great friends, I am now fortunate enough to be able to 
give back at a higher capacity as a member of borough council. It is so important to keep volunteerism alive within 
Lansdowne ς without it, a lot of the events that we all know and love would not be possible.  Speaking from experience, I 
encourage all residents -- old and new -- to find a volunteer opportunity in Lansdowne. It is truly where you want to be!  
Please visit Lansdowneborough.com to sign up or feel free to email me directly with any questions 
at magda.lansdowne@gmail.com.  I look forward to hearing from you and seeing you around! 

 

mailto:danielle@lansdownesfuture.org
http://www.lansdowneborough.com/
mailto:magda.lansdowne@gmail.com


 

Lansdowne Residents on Penn Wood High School  
2nd Quarter Honor Roll 

 

Grade 12 
Distinguished 

 

Grade 11 
Distinguished 

 

Grade 10 
Distinguished 

 

Grade 9 
Distinguished 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Ifeoluwatomi A. 
Banire 

Rashif Akeem 
Brown 

Kassidy C. Mann 
Giselle Marston 

Alexander C. 
Yurcaba 

 
 
 
 
 

Jevon Corpening 
Londa Jenkins 

Jacob S. McCann 
Sarah E. McCann 
Jamirah McCloud 

Tahirah Janae Overton 
Brittany E. Young 

Ahmed Yousif 
 

 
Clarisa Agyeman 

Hervelange Auguste 
Kevin Boyd 

Barera Syeda Hasan 
Amira Henderson 
Jenique Jeffers 
Richard Lema 

Tanaka R. Mada 
Adan Mohamoud Mataan 

Benjamin Nelson 
Kenny Nguyen 
Michael Suber 
Pooja Tewari 

Christopher Alan 
Thompson 

Dylan Kyle Vanderlaan 
Nicholas Yurcaba 

 

 
 
 
 

Genesis Andrews 
Nadege Aaliyah Durand 

Claire Gwalthney 
Tiffany N. Levine 

Christopher Lynn Mann 
Jameira B. Miller 
Jeantel Romain 

Shaylah Marie Williams 
Sheemah Yousif 

 

Grade 12 
Honors 

 

Grade 11 
Honors 

 

Grade 10 
Honors 

 

Grade 9 
Honors 

 
 

Nahdirahd Barber 
Yazmirra Copper 
Aislinn Fleming 
Amir McCain 

Michelle Renfroe 
Ignacio Rodriguez 
Jonathan Romain 

Aminata Sesay 

Kelvin Awo 
Lyneika Brooks 
Jenna Hawkins 
Taylor Hinds 

Kierra S. Honesty 
Mary-Janat Fatim Kamagate 

Kourtney Marie Milligan 
Jeanette Padilioni 

Diane Paul 
Hassan Tejan-Kella 
Jalen T. Wilkinson 

Kiarra Williams 

 
 

Erin C. Anderson 
Caziyah J. Davis 
Sean W Early 

Tymira Livingston-Gales 
Frantz Mertilus 

Uyen Thi Phuong Nguyen 
Romaine Dwight 

Thompson 

 
Jeremy Alexander 

Destiny Ballard 
Makaylah Sharee Collins 

Zhaire M. Cooepr 
Jahlil Diggins 
Larry Granger 
Caviour Grant 

Ayanna Reajene Newsome 
Malcolm Richardson 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Celebrate Diversity, TED Talks Lansdowne Style  

Saturday May 3, 2014  11am-2pm 
{ǘΦ tŀǳƭΩǎ [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴ church 
50 E. Plumstead Avenue 

Handicapped Accessible 

Music by local talent 

CǊŜŜ [ǳƴŎƘ ά!ƭƭ !ƳŜǊƛŎŀƴ {ǘȅƭŜέ 
Hoagies chips and drinks provided.  
Attendees are asked to bring an ethnic or  
favorite appetizer or dessert to share. 
 

ό5ƻƴΩǘ ƪƴƻǿ ǿƘŀǘ ŀ ¢95 ǘŀƭƪ ƛǎΚ 
Check them out at www.Tedtalks.com 

 

 

Our diversities and volunteer 
run community 

groups are the spice that flavors 
and fosters a 

community of inclusion and 
respect. 

 

 

http://www.tedtalks.com/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     Our Featured Adoptable: The Lovely Jackie Oh! 

 

 

    

AFL: Ten Years of People Helping Animals 

by Fran Wayne 

Congratulations, Lansdowne! 2014 marks the tenth anniversary of Animal Friends of Lansdowne, Delaware 
County's only community-based animal rescue and advocacy organization. From its inception, AFL has been and 
remains a true community effort--people who care deeply about companion animals working together to better 
their lives. The non-profit group that began with an education and awareness mission has now rescued 
hundreds of animals, including cats and kittens, dogs, even the occasional ferret, bird and hamster. While the 
group has also advised and assisted in the rescue of some injured squirrels and bunnies, wild animal rescue is 
referred to those qualified and experienced in that area. 

Like so many organizations in this special town we call our home, Animal Friends is fueled solely by community 
teamwork and dedication. Volunteers and board members do everything--from caring for homeless pets, 
managing trap-neuter-return efforts, manning tables at adoption events, screening fosters and adopters, 
planning fundraising events and transporting animals, to the more mundane but necessary tasks of maintaining 
mailing lists, web sites, social and public media.  

All AFL volunteers are adored and appreciated, perhaps none more than our fosters. They are the shining jewels 
of any rescue organization because without them, there is no rescue possible. These are the people who open 
their homes to an animal in need and commit to caring for them until a permanent home can be found. Foster 
homes are treasured and are always needed very badly. Food and litter and a quiet room in which to introduce 
a new animal to the home are all that is needed. All veterinary expenses--testing, surgeries, inoculations, and 
medical care--are covered and paid for by AFL.  

Members and donors from our community keep AFL's treasury healthy so that the animals in our care can 
continue to receive the very best care and even, in the recent case of one very generous member, provide 
funding that could open the door to some new and exciting opportunities as we begin the next decade.  

So, congratulations, Lansdowne. Together, we have made it to ten proud years of helping animals in and around 
our town. Thank you for your kindness and your commitment to those who, without this community effort, 
would have no voice. 

Want to get more involved? Please contact Animal Friends of Lansdowne through our web site, 
animalfriendsoflansdowne.org or call 484-463-1277 and a volunteer will get back to you. And please follow us 
on Facebook! 
 Upcoming AFL Events: Save the Dates! 

 

Annual Yard Sale: May 10th, 33 E. Greenwood Ave. 
Doggie Spa Day: June 14th, Lansdowne Friends School Parking Lot 
Dog Day at the Farmer's Market: September 27th 
10th Anniversary Gala Fundraiser/Silent Auction: October 25th, 20th Century Club 

 
This one-two year-old tabby is so gorgeous, 
one look and you'll say, "Oh!" Her sweet 
green eyes and personality to match are 
guaranteed to win you over. Rescued from 
this year's cruel winter elements by a kind 
Lansdowne couple, Jackie is now happily 
ensconced in their warm foster home. Here 
she is in "her" chair. She is spayed and up-to-
date on her vet care and is a normal, healthy, 
and affectionate kitty who loves to play and 
cuddle. In keeping with her name, Jackie is 
very ladylike in her habits and is respectful of 
the other cats in the home. She is ready to be 
adored on a permanent basis. Can she be 
your first lady? 
 



 

110 Years of Independence Day Parades and Fireworks! 
 

The Union Athletic Association of Lansdowne (UAA) is planning another BIG celebration for July 4th 2014 - all-
day family fun, a home-town parade with prizes awarded to participants, and the most fantastic fireworks in 
Delaware County! Keeping our patriotic theme in mind, float builders, individuals and groups, and decorated 
wagons, bicycles and tricycles are invited to be part of the parade.  
 

This yeŀǊΩǎ ǇŀǊŀŘŜ ǘƘŜƳŜ ƛǎ ά[ŀƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŦǊŜŜΣ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ōǊŀǾŜέ; therefore, we are thrilled to announce 
that our most appropriate Parade Grand Marshal will be American Legion Post 65, represented by its Post 
Members. Those who have served, or are currently serving, as well as families of military personnel, are 
invited to accompany the Veterans of Post 65 along the parade route. Contact Post Commander, Larry 
Smalley 610-712-3764 for more information. 
 

²ŜΩǊŜ ŀǎƪƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ŦŀƛǘƘŦǳƭ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘŜǊǎΣ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎΣ ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎ ŀnd businesses to welcome our volunteers this year 
as we kick off our fundraising campaign in the upcoming weeks. Please open your doors and dig into your 
ǿŀƭƭŜǘǎ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘŜŎƪōƻƻƪǎ ŀǎ ƎŜƴŜǊƻǳǎƭȅ ŀǎ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǎǘΦ LǘΩǎ ŀƭƭ ǳǇ ǘƻ ȅƻǳΦ bƻ ǘŀȄ ŘƻƭƭŀǊǎ are spent 
on this community event. It is supported entirely by donations and contributions.  
 

To order tickets to the fireworks, or to find out how you can get involved with one of Lansdowne's oldest 
community organizations, call or email Mary Kay Bowden 610-733-4863  mkbowden2@gmail.com 
 

Contributions and ticket sales may be made via PayPal at www.UnionAA.org  
 

New this year: UAA Tee Shirts will be on sale at the Farmers Markets, the Red, White & Bluesy Social, and on 
our website. 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Spring Social Benefits July 4th Celebration in 
Lansdowne 

 

 

Enjoy the Red, White & Bluesy, the annual fundraiser held by the Union 
Athletic Association of Lansdowne. Everyone is invited ς you, your 
family, friends and neighbors! Proceeds support Independence Day 
parade and fireworks.  
 

Dine on a delicious buffet catered by Cricket Catering; dance to music by 
DJ Anthony Stefos, and get in the parade spirit as the Greater Overbrook 
String Band struts through the hall playing favorites that will have you 
strutting along with them. 
Door prizes and 50/50 drawing will be awarded during the evening. 
 

The UAA anticipates a good time for ALL, so save the date and plan on 
buying your tickets early, as seating is limited. Tickets may be purchased 
online at www.UnionAA.org or contact MaryKay Bowden 
mkbowden2@gmail.com  (610-733-4863).Tickets ordered after April 
20th will be held at the door.  

 
 

 

Saturday April 26th 

The Red, White & Bluesy Social Event 

Twentieth Century Club of Lansdowne 

84 South Lansdowne Avenue 

From 7 ς 11 pm 

$35 per person 

 

 

 

 

 
2014 Parade Grand Marshal is the American 
Legion Post 65, represented by its Post Members: 
(L-R) Richard Smalley, Robert Herre, Tom Speers, 
and Lawrence Smalley 

mailto:mkbowden2@gmail.com
http://www.unionaa.org/
http://www.unionaa.org/
mailto:mkbowden2@gmail.com


     Memorial Day Parade 
 

The Lansdowne American Legion Post 65, and the Lansdowne Business and Professional 
Association, will sponsor the Memorial Day Parade on Monday, May 26th, 2014. 
 

The parade will form at Lansdowne and LaCrosse Avenues at 9 AM.  This year the theme will be 
the Korean and Viet Nam wars and the Post would like to invite all veterans of these wars to 
march with the Ceremonies  Cerremonies at the WWI Monument will conclude with the public 
invited to gather a poppy, which will be displayed at the base of the Monument.  Donations will 
be accepted and funds collected will support the Wounded Warrior Fund, the Veteran's 
Comfort House in Philadelphia and a Monument Fund, which supports restoration of the 
various Veteran's Monuments in Lansdowne. 

 

This year the Post and the LPBA will again publish a Memorial Day booklet.  Last year's booklet received favorable reviews 

and interest.  Those wishing to submit an ad for publication should contact Richard Smalley at 610-506-6545. 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Police Happenings by Chief Daniel Donegan 
 
Hopefully by the time you are reading this newsletter, all the snow has melted and the shovels are stored away 
until next year. Spring will be returning and with it we will see a lot of familiar activities returning to Lansdowne.  
There will be Baseball, Fishing, Bicycling and numerous other sports and activities which have remained mostly 
dormant over the winter months.  Unfortunately, the arrival of warmer weather will sometimes bring with it a rise 
in criminal activity.  Burglars, thieves and vandals all prefer the warmer months to practice their activities.  
Residents are reminded to keep their homes and vehicles locked at all times.   
 

Over the winter months we saw numerous thefts from vehicles.  In almost every case, the cars were left unlocked 
and items of interest to the thief were left in plain sight.  This is a combination that is almost too good to pass up 
for a potential thief.  Lansdowne is a safe community but we should make every effort to deter criminal activity by 
taking basic precautions to prevent crime. 
 

The Lansdowne Police Department saw the retirement of police Chief Daniel Kortan in 2013.  Kortan served the 
Borough for over 32 years. We wish him a happy, healthy and well deserved retirement.   
 
Neighborhood Watch 
 

Lansdowne has used Neighborhood Watch programs to prevent/deter criminal activities in our neighborhoods for 
many years. With the passing of years, some groups have ceased operations as the old neighbors moved away and 
newer residents were not brought into the program.  Neighborhood Watch is different from Town Watch, in that 
there is no formal patrol of the community by citizens. Participants are encouraged to passively keep watch on 
their neighborhood and call the police whenever they observe something suspicious or illegal.  
Many neighborhoods already have established Neighborhood Watch programs that are vibrant and effective. For 
those that do not, but believe that they might be interested, you can start by contacting the Lansdowne Police 
Department and requesting an informational meeting about Neighborhood Watch.  Remember, if you see or hear 
anything of a suspicious nature, report it promptly by dialing 9-1-1. Together we can make a difference in our 
community. 
 

[ŀƴǎŘƻǿƴŜ tƻƭƛŎŜ 5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘ Ƙŀǎ ŀƭǎƻ ŎǊŜŀǘŜŘ ŀ άǾƛǊǘǳŀƭ ƴŜƛƎƘōƻǊƘƻƻŘ ǿŀǘŎƘέ ǳǘƛƭƛȊƛƴƎ ŀ ǎƻŎƛŀƭ ƴŜǘǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ǎƛǘŜ 
called NextDoor.com. NextDoor.com is limited to people who live within a set geographical area called a 
άƴŜƛƎƘōƻǊƘƻƻŘέΦ bŜȄǘ5ƻƻǊΦŎƻƳ ŀƭƭƻǿǎ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǘƻ Ǉƻǎǘ ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜǎ ƻǊ ōǳƭƭŜǘƛƴǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǿƘƻƭŜ ƴŜƛƎƘōƻǊƘƻƻŘ ǘƻ ǾƛŜǿ 
or e-mail a neighbor directly. These posted messages can also be viewed by the police. Lansdowne currently has 
three (3) neighborhoods within the borough and some nearby neighbors. Although the police department started 
the first neighborhood, it is not the sole property of the police or the borough. NextDoor.com is designed for its 
users (neighbors). To join NextDoor.com, go to www.nextdoor.com and follow the simple steps to sign up and 
verify your address.  
 

As with any social networking site, users should be cautious about what they post. Do not advertise that your house 
will be vacant for the week while you are on vacation. Speaking of vacation, before you leave, stop by the police 
ǎǘŀǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ Ŧƛƭƭ ƻǳǘ ŀ ǾŀŎŀƴǘ ƘƻǳǎŜ ŦƻǊƳ ŀƴŘ ƻŦŦƛŎŜǊǎ ǿƛƭƭ ŎƘŜŎƪ ǘƘŜ ŜȄǘŜǊƛƻǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƘƻǳǎŜ ǿƘƛƭŜ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ƎƻƴŜΦ ¢ƘŜ 
form is also available online at www.lansdownepolice.com. NextDoor.com is not a replacement for 9-1-1. If you 
need the immediate assistance of a police officer, please call 9-1-1.  
 

 

http://www.nextdoor.com/
http://www.lansdownepolice.com/


 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Help from the Code Department 
 

Wow, what a winter! Spring is right around the corner and so why not spend a nice family weekend sprucing up 
your property.  Plant trees and shrubs, get rid of all the winter storm debris and trash around your home, paint the 
front porch. These actions will enhance the appearance of our neighborhoods, and increase property values.  As 
spring approaches, please be sure to keep your landscaping properly maintained. Grass must be kept below ten 
inches, and sidewalks and public ways must not be obstructed with vegetation. We also ask for your help identify 
and vacant properties. If you notice one in your neighborhood please contact the Lansdowne Code Department at 
610-623-7300 X 210 and keep us informed. 

 

Most residents use fireplaces, wood stoves and other fuel-fired appliances as primary heat sources in their homes. 

Unfortunately, many people are unaware of the fire risks when heating with wood and solid fuels. 

Heating fires account for 36% of residential home fires in rural areas every year. Often these fires are due to creosote buildup in 

chimneys and stovepipes. All home heating systems require regular maintenance to function safely and efficiently. 

The Borough Fire Marshal encourages you to practice the following fire safety steps to keep those home fires safely burning. 

Remember, fire safety is your personal responsibility ...Fire Stops with You! 

 
Keep Fireplaces and Wood Stoves Clean 

¶ Have your chimney or wood stove inspected and cleaned annually by a certified chimney specialist. 

¶ Clear the area around the hearth of debris, decorations and flammable materials. 

¶ Leave glass doors open while burning a fire. Leaving the doors open ensures that the fire receives enough air to ensure 
complete combustion and keeps creosote from building up in the chimney. 

¶ Close glass doors when the fire is out to keep air from the chimney opening from getting into the room. Most glass 
fireplace doors have a metal mesh screen which should be closed when the glass doors are open. This mesh screen 
helps keep embers from getting out of the fireplace area. 

¶ Always use a metal mesh screen with fireplaces that do not have a glass fireplace door. 

¶ Install stovepipe thermometers to help monitor flue temperatures. 

¶ Keep air inlets on wood stoves open, and never restrict air supply to fireplaces. Otherwise you may cause creosote 
buildup that could lead to a chimney fire. 

¶ Use fire-resistant materials on walls around wood stoves. 
 

Safely Burn Fuels 

¶ Never use flammable liquids to start a fire. 

¶ Use only seasoned hardwood. Soft, moist wood accelerates creosote buildup. In pellet stoves, burn only dry, seasoned 
wood pellets. 

¶ Build small fires that burn completely and produce less smoke. 

¶ Never burn cardboard boxes, trash or debris in your fireplace or wood stove. 

¶ When building a fire, place logs at the rear of the fireplace on an adequate supporting grate. 

¶ Never leave a fire in the fireplace unattended. Extinguish the fire before going to bed or leaving the house. 

¶ Allow ashes to cool before disposing of them. Place ashes in a tightly covered metal container and keep the ash 
container at least 10 feet away from your home and any other nearby buildings. Never empty the ash directly into a 
trash can. Douse and saturate the ashes with water. 

 

Protect the Outside of Your Home 

¶ Stack firewood outdoors at least 30 feet away from your home. 

¶ Keep the roof clear of leaves, pine needles and other debris. 

¶ Cover the chimney with a mesh screen spark arrester. 

¶ Remove branches hanging above the chimney, flues or vents. 
 

Protect the Inside of Your Home 

¶ Install smoke alarms on every level of your home and inside and outside of sleeping areas. Test them monthly and 
change the batteries at least once a year. Consider installing the new long life smoke alarms. 

¶ Provide proper venting systems for all heating equipment. 

¶ Extend all vent pipes at least three feet above the roof. 
 

To reach the Lansdowne Fire Marshall contact: chief19@lansdownefire.com or 610-637-9910 

Important Information from the Fire Marshall 

mailto:chief19@lansdownefire.com


 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Stormwater Info and Reminders: 
 

How Urbanized Areas Affect Water Quality Increased Runoff  
The porous and varied terrain of natural landscapes like forests, wetlands, and grasslands traps rainwater and snowmelt and 
allows them to filter slowly into the ground.  In contrast, impervious (nonporous) surfaces like roads, parking lots, and 
rooftops prevent rain and snowmelt from infiltrating, or soaking, into the ground. Most of the rainfall and snowmelt remains 
above the surface, where it runs off rapidly in unnaturally large amounts. Storm sewer systems concentrate runoff into 
smooth, straight conduits. This runoff gathers speed and erosional power as it travels underground. When this runoff leaves 
the storm drains and empties into a stream, its excessive volume and power blast out streambanks, damaging streamside 
vegetation and wiping out aquatic habitat. These increased storm flows carry sediment loads from construction sites and 
other denuded surfaces and eroded streambanks. They often carry higher water temperatures from streets, roof tops, and 
parking lots, which are harmful to the health and reproduction of aquatic life. The loss of infiltration from urbanization may 
also cause profound groundwater changes. Although urbanization leads to great increases in flooding during and immediately 
after wet weather, in many instances it results in lower stream flows during dry weather. Many native fish and other aquatic 
life cannot survive when these conditions prevail.   
 

Increased Pollutant Loads  
Urbanization increases the variety and amount of pollutants carried into streams, rivers, and lakes. The pollutants include: 

¶ Sediment, oil, grease, and toxic chemicals from motor vehicles and road salts 

¶ Pesticides and nutrients from lawns and gardens  

¶ Viruses, bacteria, and nutrients from pet waste and failing septic systems  

¶ Heavy metals from roof shingles, motor vehicles, and other sources  

¶ Thermal pollution from dark impervious surfaces such as streets and rooftops 
 

These pollutants can harm fish and wildlife populations, kill native vegetation, foul drinking water supplies, and make 
recreational areas unsafe and unpleasant. 
 

Managing Urban Runoff What Homeowners Can Do  
To decrease polluted runoff from paved surfaces, households can develop alternatives to areas traditionally covered by 
impervious surfaces. Porous pavement materials are available for driveways and sidewalks, and native vegetation and mulch 
can replace high maintenance grass lawns. Homeowners can use fertilizers sparingly and sweep driveways, sidewalks, and 
roads instead of using a hose. Instead of disposing of yard waste, they can use the materials to start a compost pile. And 
homeowners can learn to use Integrated Pest Management (IPM) to reduce dependence on harmful pesticides. In addition, 
households can prevent polluted runoff by picking up after pets and using, storing, and disposing of chemicals properly. 
Drivers should check their cars for leaks and recycle their motor oil and antifreeze when these fluids are changed. Drivers can 
also avoid impacts from car wash runoff (e.g., detergents, grime, etc.) by using car wash facilities that do not generate runoff. 
Households served by septic systems should have them professionally inspected and pumped every 3 to 5 years. They should 
also practice water conservation measures to extend the life of their septic systems. 
 

For More Information U.S. Environmental Protection Agency Nonpoint Source Control Branch (4503T) 1200 Pennsylvania 
Avenue, NW Washington, DC 20460 www.epa.gov/nps 

 

Upcoming activities sponsored by the Lansdowne Parks & Recreation Board 
 

Spring Egg Hunt, Saturday, April 12th* 1pm at Hoffman Park. There will be an egg hunt and prizes to follow, best for 
ages 3-12. Remember to bring a camera and get your photo taken with the Bunny! This is a free event.  
Rain date: Saturday, April 19th  
 

Lansdowne Parks and Recreation Board Spring Open House on Saturday, April 12th, from 10 am to Noon at the 
Twentieth Century Club. WeΩƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ŘŜƳƻƴǎǘǊŀǘƛƻƴǎ ŦǊƻƳ Ƴŀƴȅ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ƛƴǎǘǊǳŎǘƻǊǎ ŀƴŘ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ƻƴ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ 
class offerings. For more information or a schedule of events for the Open House find us on Facebook!   
 
Summer Movie-in-the-Park series begins May 9th  at Hoffman Park For further details, please check the Lansdowne 
Parks & Recreation Board page on Facebook! 

 

 

March 27   Radoslav Lorkovic with guest Andrea Carlson 
April 24      Pesky J. Nixon with guests The Lords of Lichtenstein 
May 15       Joe Crookston with guest Amy Faden 
June 5         An Evening with Zoe Mulford & Friends 
 

                    Visit www.folkclub.org for start times and ticket 
sales. 

 

 

Upcoming 
Folk Club 
Events 

 

http://www.epa.gov/nps
http://www.folkclub.org/


 

 
 
 
 
 

  

13th annual Town Wide Yard Sale 
May 10TH (rain date May 11th) 8am till 
you decide 
 

Join the fun.  Call Betsy at Borough Hall 
(610) 623-7300 x 211 before April 24th 

to add your address to the map.  Fun 
and free for the entire community. 
 

Maps available on our website and:  
- Mar-Win Shop N Bag 
- Regency Café 
- Borough Hall 
- Lansdowne Library 

Celebrate Arbor Day! 
Friday, April 25th at 1pm 

Sycamore Park 
Lacrosse & Wycombe Avenues 

Please join us in the celebration! 

 
      

Primary Election Day 
Tuesday, May 20th 

7:00 am ς 8:00 pm 
 

 
 
For polling locations and other 

info check our website 

Flag Day June 14th, 2014 

          
Join us in celebration of our flag on Boro Green at 7pm 

Sponsored by the Lansdowne Chapter of the Daughters of the American Revolution 

May 
3rd TED Ϫ {ǘΦ tŀǳƭΩǎ /ƘǳǊŎƘ / Arts and Crafts Show @ 20CC 
3rd   10th Borough-wide Yard Sale 
10th Lansdowne Firehouse BBQ 
15th Lansdowne Folk Club @ 20CC 
20th Election Day 
24th 2014 Farmers Market 
26th Memorial Day Parade and 5k Run 
 
July 
4th   Independence Day Parade and Fireworks 
 

April 
12th Keep Lansdowne Beautiful Day 
24th Lansdowne Folk Club @ 20CC 
24th Lansdowne Library No Place for Hate Movie Night 
25th Arbor Day Celebration at Sycamore Park 
26th Union AA Fundraiser @ 20CC 
June 
5th   Lansdowne Folk Club 
14th Doggie Spay Day @ Lansdowne Friends School 
14th Flag Day @ Borough Greene  
16th Lansdowne Library summer reading challenge 
20th Lansdowne Library aŀƎƛŎƛŀƴ wŀƛƴ 5Ω{ƘƛƴŜ 
 

 
 
 

Upcoming Events at a Glance 

Parking 
 

One of the biggest complaints we deal with in the Police Department is parking. General rules to follow 
concerning parking include the following: Overnight Parking restrictions exist on ALL streets in the borough. 
Permits can be purchased at the police station Monday through Friday from 8:00 a.m. to 10:00 p.m.  Municipal 
Parking Lots with meters are enforced 24 hrs/day except Sundays and national holidays. Street parking meters 
vary throughout the borough. Please be sure to read the meter or poles for restricted times. A good rule to 
follow is when you find that perfect parking space you should look around for signs. Some of our signs may be 
old and/or missing. If you notice an area where parking is restricted and you feel it is not posted properly, please 
feel free to contact the police department and we will make every effort to correct the problem. 
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 National Night Out     Tuesday August 5th 
 

Promoting police-community partnerships, crime 
prevention and neighborhood camaraderie. Join 
your neighbors at the Highland Avenue parking lot 
on Tuesday 8/5 starting at 6pm for fun, food, and 
games for the kids. 

 

 
The map shows the 
streets in the borough 
where utility work will 
happen in 2014.  
 

This work will upgrade 
the underground gas 
pipes to accommodate 
a higher pressure flow 
which allows for 
increased performance 
and energy efficient 
operation of your 
home gas-powered 
appliances and HVAC 
systems.  
 

Work hours: 7am-4pm 
Schedule: March-Sept.   
 

Info: (610) 239-0900 x102 

 

Local Government 
 

Public Meetings of Borough 
Council are held on the first and 
third Wednesday of each month 
beginning at 7:00 pm.  
 

Borough Council Committee 
meetings, also open to the 
public and are held monthly at 
7:00 pm as follows: 
 

Finance/Administration: First 

Monday  
Public Health and Safety: Second 
Wednesday 
Environment: Second Thursday 
Economic Development: Third 
Tuesday 
Community Relations: Fourth 
Monday 
Infrastructure: Fourth Tuesday 

 

www.lansdowneborough.com 
 

(610) 623-7300 

http://www.lansdowneborough.com/


 

Lansdowne Fire Company  
Ladies Auxiliary  
is pleased to announce a 

BBQ Ribs & Chicken Fundraiser 

Menu 
 

1/2 Rack Rib Meal (soda, 1 side dish and roll/butter)  $13.00 
1/2 Chick Meal (soda, 1 side dish and roll/butter)        $  8.00 
Pulled Pork Meal (includes soda and 2 sides)             $  5.50 

 

Pre-ordered meals will be ready for pick up at the Lansdowne 
Fire Company located at 26 North Highland Avenue, 

Lansdowne PA,  
Saturday, May 10, 2014        11 am until 2 pm  

**after 2 pm meals not picked up are subject to being sold 

 

Thank you for your support! 
 

(tear here) 

Pre-order form 

Name: _______________________________ Phone :_____________________ 

Pick up time: ______________________ 
Number of chicken meals: _______________  X $  8.00 = _____________ 
Number of rib meals:____________________ X $13.00 = _____________ 
Number of Pulled Pork meals:_____________ X $ 5.50 = _____________ 

 
                                    Total enclosed: _______________ 

 
 



 
 

 


